
VOLKSWAGEN of America, Inc. 

Product Compliance 
3800 Hamlin Road 
Auburn Hills. MI 48326 
Phone: 1 (248) 754-5000 
Fax: 1 (248) 754-5093 

January 4,2007 

Mr. Daniel Smith 
Associate Administrator for Enforcement 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
400 Seventh Street, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20590 

Subject: Notification of Recall Pursuant to 49 CFR Part 573 (2006) 
Model Years 1998 - 2004 Audi A6, Audi A6 Avant, and Model Year 2001 - 
2005 Audi allroad quattro Vehicles equipped with Halogen Low Beam 
Rerouting of the Wiring Harness with Installation of a Jumper Wiring Harness 
NHTSA no. 06V-198 

Dear Mr. Smith, 

This letter shall serve to amend our Notifications of Recall dated June 2, 2006; June 30, 2006; 
July 20,2006; October 13,2006; November 15,2006; December 1,2006; and December 14, 
2006. 

573.6 (c) (10) Submission of Communications 
VWoA notified all Dealers on December 1 lth, and began customer notification 
on December l€iih, 2006 concluding on January 5'" 2007 with the exception 
of 1,330 allroad quattro customers. Audi has recently learned that the 
prescribed repair procedure may cause an unwanted fault code to be set in 
the affected allroad quattro vehicles. Audi will revise the repair procedure for 
these remaining vehicles and VWoA will notify NHTSA by January 19, 2007 
of the revised mailing date for these remaining customers. 

Sincerely, 

ohn Maddox d roduct Compliance Officer 
Volkswagen of America 
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